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Friend 5th and 6th graders took part in the  
Saline County Spelling  

Contest on February 8, 2022.  
Each student proudly represented the  

Bulldogs.  A BIG CONGRATULATIONS  
goes to 1st place winner,  

5th grader, Gehrig Weber.   
Way to go, Gehrig, and all who competed! 

Back row: 
Lyra Fennell, Maddy Kenney,  

Kameron Schluter 
Front row: 

Dane Anderson, Gehrig Weber,  
Grant Bartels 

Friend 7th and 8th graders  

who took part in the  

Saline County Spelling Contest were: 
 

Back row: 

Josiah Oceguera,  

Megan Gordon, Zach Vossler 

Front row: 

Keltyn Kirchhoff,   

Aniston Meints, Luke Carlson 



 From the  

   Superintendent’s Desk 

It is hard to believe that about a year ago, I was preparing to move to Friend and begin my new journey as 
a superintendent.  Now, as I sit here thinking about the school year so far, I feel tremendously blessed at 
how the school year has gone and what we have achieved.   
 
One of the achievements I would like to focus on is the increase we have seen in our Math scores in the 
elementary.  Below is some information that outlines the jump many of our students made in test scores 
from the start of the 2020-2021 school year to the end of the year (September to March):  
 
Math MAP (Measure of Academic Progress) Test Scores from 2020-2021 
 
3rd Grade:  Average math test scores rose by 20 points.  17 of 20 were above the national average. 
4th Grade:  Average math test scores rose by 17 points.  15 of 17 were above the national average. 
5th Grade: Average math test scores rose by 10 points.  14 of 20 were above the national average 
6th Grade:  Average math test scores rose by 10 points.  15 of 19 were above the national average. 

 
There are few reasons we see these results. 
  1.) A credit to Nebraska education as we kept our kids in school so they could continue learning from   
    teachers in person rather than online only. 
  2.) A credit to the new Math curriculum that has proven to be more challenging but at the same time    
   meets the needs of all of our students' abilities. 
  3.) A credit to our teachers for implementing this curriculum with fidelity; they are now seeing the fruits  
    of their labor. 
 
Besides changes in math curriculum, we bought a new K-12 Science curriculum and will be looking at 
changes to our 7-12 Language Arts curriculum as well. 
 
A special thank you to our board of education, who continues to positively respond to the needs of our stu-
dents and helps us improve instruction. 
 
As spring approaches, I look forward to reaching the finish line in May and am proud of this district. Two 
years ago we were handed some difficult circumstances, and we met them head on.   

WESLEYAN HONORS  
FESTIVAL 

LillyAnn Ellison, Maddison Cropp, 
and Kylie Weber participated in the 

Wesleyan Honors Band  
from  

Thursday, February 10th,  
through  

Saturday, February 12th.  
The band was conducted by  

famous musician and composer, 
Robert Sheldon!  



Stutzman’s Side Notes 
“You Learn Something New Every Day” 

As always, once we get into the month of March, 
the days seem to really start flying by at Friend 
Public School. Thank you to everybody who came 
out to support our winter sports teams, students, 
and coaches. It is great to see the stands filled 

up!  

For Bulldog Buddies in February, we chose to 
“Spread the Love” and wrote notes to our local 

volunteer Firefighters, EMTs, police officers, and 
staff members!!! The staff and students really  
enjoyed taking the time to show others their  

appreciation!  

We are celebrating Read Across America by once 
again doing our “Read with a Buddy” Day. The  

elementary kids get to have a buddy join them and 
read books, and then we will go straight into our 

Grandparent’s Day Celebration!  
It will be a fun filled day on March 2nd.  

Thank you to all of the parents for coming to Parent-Teacher 
Conferences on February 16th. Your support and team effort makes 

our students successful!  
 

Thank you very much for your continued support of our students and staff! 
 

Liz Stutzman- Principal          Friend Public School          Go Dawgs!! 

 

Upcoming Dates: 

March 2nd: 2:00 Release AND 12:15-2:00 Read with a Buddy time and then Grandparent’s Day Program.  

March 3-4th: SPRING BREAK, NO SCHOOL 

March 11th: End of the 3rd Quarter 

March 21st: 12:30 Release as we are hosting Pioneer Conference Junior High Quiz Bowl 

 



By Ms. Amy Hottovy 
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For the most current and  

up to date information,  

please go to: http://

www.pioneerconference.org 

and click on Friend  

or check the calendar on the  

school website:  

friendbulldogs.org 

2:00 out ST. PATRICK’S DAY 
 

 

Senior High  

Quiz Bowl @  

David City 9:00 

BOE - Media Center 

7:30 

 

 

 

2:00 out 

 

Musical 7:00 

 

 

 
 

Musical 7:00 

 

12:30 out 
 

Junior High Pioneer 

Conference  Quiz 

Bowl @ Friend 1:00 

NHS Induction  

Ceremony 7:00   

Media Center 

 

 

Musical Matinee 

TBA 

Senior High  

Pioneer  

Conference Quiz 

Bowl @ Southern 

TBA 

County  

Government Day 

@ Wilber 

NO SCHOOL  

 

NO SCHOOL  

 

 

 Girls and Boys State Basketball - Lincoln 

 

EMF FFA CDE #3 

TBA 

Pioneer  

Conference  

Indoor Track Meet @ 

Doane 8:30 

TR-Turkey Creek 

Relays @ Friend 

10:00 

2:00 out 

 

Grandparents Day 

& Read Across 

America  

12:15-2:00 

2:00 out 

EMF FFA Chapter 

Meeting in Exeter 

4:00 

Golf @ Syracuse 

Invite 9:30 

 

Senior High  

Quiz Bowl @  

Seward  

End of 3rd Quarter 

 

JH TR @ Friend 

Invite 10:00 

State Speech—Kearney 
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Breakfast Bars 

Chicken Quesadilla 

Corn 

Bread/Butter 

 

 

 
Fruit & Veggie Bar 

     Monday                Tuesday           Wednesday          Thursday                   Friday 

Egg, Bacon Pizza 

Mini Corn Dogs 

Tator Tots 

 

 
 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

 

Pancakes 

Hot Dog/Bun 

Chili 

Shredded Cheese 

 
 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

 

French Toast 

Breaded Chicken 

Patty/Bun 

Cheesy Broccoli 

Jell-O 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Cinnamon Rolls 

Meaty Nachos 

Toppings 

Shredded Cheese 

Bread/Butter 

 

 
 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

 

 

NO SCHOOL 

Spring Break 

Breakfast Bites 

Hamburger/Bun 

Chips 

 

 

 
Fruit & Veggie Bar 

2:00 out 

Cherry Strudel 

Fiestada 

Rice 

Churro 

 

 
 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 
 

2:00 out 

Breakfast Pizza 

Chicken Nuggets 

Mashed Potatoes 

Gravy 

Bread/Butter 

 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Chocolate Chip Mini 

Loaf 

Tomato Soup 

Gilled Cheese 

Crackers 
 

 

 
Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Scrambled Eggs 

Hamburger/Bun 

Baked Beans 

 

 

 

 
 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Breakfast Bites 

Spaghetti 

Breadsticks 

Shredded Cheese 

 

 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Donuts 

Cheese Flatbread 

Green Beans 

 

 

 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Breakfast Pizza 

Stuffed Crust  

Cheese Pizza 

Corn 

 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

 

12:30 out 

Chocolate Covered 

Mini Donuts 

Sloppy Joes 

Doritos 

Brownies 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Egg Bacon Pizza 

Chicken Taco 

Toppings 

Shredded Cheese 

Bread/Butter 

 

 
Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Chocolate, Chocolate 

Chip Muffin 

Subs  

Chips 

Cookies 
 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 
 

2:00 out 

Biscuits & Gravy 

Stuffed Crust  

Cheese Pizza 

Pudding 

 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 
 

2:00 out 

 

 

NO SCHOOL 

Spring Break 

 

Chocolate Chip Muffin 

Taco Salad 

Toppings 

Shredded Cheese 

Bread/Butter 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Donuts 

Chicken Strips 

Mashed Potatoes 

Gravy 

Bread/Butter 

 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Breakfast Bites 

Hot Turkey Sandwich 

Bread/Butter 

 

 

 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Scrambled Eggs 

Mandarin Orange 

Chicken 

Rice 

Cooked Carrots 

Bread/Butter 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

SUBJECT TO 

CHANGE  

WITHOUT  

NOTICE  

DUE TO  

AVAILABILITY 

OF CERTAIN  

PRODUCTS 

Friend Public School is an equal opportunity provider. 



March is National Nutrition Month*  

As parents, you can do a lot to help your children learn 

healthy eating habits and maintain a healthy weight. 

Involving children in meal preparation and cooking can 

motivate them to try new foods – and is a good way to 

spend time together as a family!  

What is a “healthy” diet? 

 A healthy eating plan is one that: emphasizes fruits, vegetables, whole grains, and low

-fat or fat -free milk products. Includes lean meats, poultry, fish, beans, eggs, and 

nuts. Is low in saturated fats, trans fats, cholesterol, sodium/salt, and added sugars. 

Stays within your calorie needs.  

Focus on Healthy Food Choices - Choose the 

GREEN, YELLOW, and RED foods:  

GREEN FOODS – are the lowest in fats and added 

sugar. They are nutrient dense with a better source of 

vitamins, minerals, and other nutrients important to 

health. Examples of GREEN foods are fruits, vegeta-

bles, whole grains, fat-free and low-fat milk products, 

lean meats, poultry, fish, beans, egg whites, or egg 

substitute. Include lots of GREEN foods into your  

daily diet! 

 YELLOW FOODS - are higher in fat, added sugar, and calories. YELLOW foods  

include vegetables with added fat, white refined bread flour, low- fat mayonnaise, 2% 

low fat milk products, peanut butter, pizza, baked chips, and mac and cheese. Have 

“slow” foods sometimes.  

RED FOODS – are the highest in fat and sugar. They are calorie dense foods and low 

in vitamins, minerals, and other needed nutrients. Examples of WHOA foods are  

whole-milk products, fried foods, bakery sweets, candy, soda, chips, sugary cereals, 

and creamy salad dressings. Have RED foods once in a while, and when you do have 

them, have small portions.  

*Adapted from http://wecan.nhlbi.nih.gov/ 



EMF FFA Sends 26 Members to District Leadership Development Events 

 

With the start of a new year, the FFA chapter has continued to roll into events this semester.  For the past  

several weeks, the chapter has been preparing for District Leadership Development Events that were held in 

York on January 19th.  This year the chapter took 26 members, which is an all-time high number for our chapter 

to have participated. Events include Parliamentary Procedure, Junior and Senior Public Speaking, Ag  

Demonstrations, Job Interviews, etc.  We were excited with how well our members did at the event with the  

following results: 

 

Ag Literacy- Malorie Lawver blue; Alexis Paulsen blue and second alternate to state 

Discovery speaking- Sophie Weber purple, second alternate to state; Jacob Spohn- purple and first alternate 

to state 

Creed Speaking- Zach Spohn blue ribbon and Abbie Milton red ribbon 

Junior Public speaking- Ella Archer 2nd place, purple ribbon and STATE QUALIFIER 

CCM (Junior Parli Pro) team- 6th place and blue ribbon 

Ag Demo Teams- Keila, Ashley, Vivian, Shelby, Kylie, Ben, Cade, Carter, Jayden, and Mikey received red  

ribbons 

Job Interview- Cameryn and Christian made finals. Cameryn received 5th place and a purple ribbon. Christian 

received 3rd place and 1st alternate to state, purple ribbon. Job interview was out of 28 individuals! 

 

Christian Weber, Cameryn Brandt, Vivian Weber, Fred Hausman, Kiah Songster, Ben Bartu, and Cade Kresak 

all interviewed for their State FFA Degree on February 2nd at Tri County High School.  They passed both their 

assessment and interview portion and will receive their degrees on stage at the State FFA Convention in April.  

Vivian Weber also completed an FFA Proficiency Award based on her SAE (Supervised Agriculture Experience) 

project. She applied for the area of Sheep Entrepreneurship and placed 1st Gold with her application being  

forwarded to state scoring.  Christian Weber also applied for a Nebraska FFA STAR Placement award based on 

his SAE project.  He received 1st Gold at districts and will have his application forwarded to state judging.  

 

At the end of February, we will be hosting a myriad of activities during National FFA Week which is February 21

-25.  Check out our social media accounts on Instagram and Facebook for pictures from FFA Week, as well as 

chapter happenings. On February 23rd and March 1st, chapter members will be heading to SCC to compete in 

Career Development Events to qualify for state competitions in April.  Good luck to our members competing.  

 

Lastly, our greenhouse is nearing completion.  We will be picking up our plant plugs the first week of March, and 

our Nursery/Landscape class will start getting these potted and ready for our first ever plant sale at the end of 

April.  We will have hanging baskets, bedding plants, container plants, succulents, and vegetables (tomatoes, 

peppers, etc) ready to meet your needs.  Please watch for ads and social media announcements on our sale.   

If you have any questions on the plant sale please reach out to Mrs. Kohtz.  





FCCLA Week Activities                   
 

Recently, the Friend FCCLA Chapter sponsored the annual Cupcake War 
for two age groups, Senior High and Junior High students.  The cupcakes 
were judged in the design and taste categories, while the entire student 
body was able to vote through monetary donations.  The event was held in 
conjunction with FCCLA Week February 14-18.  
 
Junior High students displayed their cooking talents by making a variety of  
cupcakes. Winners in the design category were: 1st-Kendyll Tomlinson and  
2nd-Aniston Meints. In the taste division, it was 1st-Grady Bresson and 2nd-Avery Tuttle.  
The People’s Choice winner for this division was Grady Bresson, with Aniston Meints earning second 
place. 
 
Ten students in grades 9-12 also created many different types of cupcakes.  Winners in the design  
category: 1st-Leah Rumery, 2nd-Cameryn Brandt, and 3rd-Andrew Lunt.  In the taste division, 1st-
Cameryn Brandt, 2nd-Andrew Lunt, and 3rd-Madi Cropp.  Collecting the most money were Cameryn 
Brandt and Shelby Steyer. 
 
Thanks to all the participants and individuals for purchasing the cupcakes. Approximately $160 was  
collected and will be donated to a community service organization. 
 
FCCLA members were also involved in an Afterschool Cooking Club for 6th graders. They met during 
FCCLA Week to make Mug Cakes. On other occasions, they have made French Toast, Pizza Snacks, and 
Fruit Salad. The purpose of the event is to teach 6th graders basic cooking skills which will help them  
become more independent in the future.  Organizing the event for her STAR Project is FCCLA member, 

Halona Wootton.  Halona has qualified for the 
state STAR competition to be held in April. 

Pictured from the 
Junior High group:  

Avery Tuttle,  
Grady Bresson, 
Aniston Meints  

and  
Kendyll Tomlinson 

Pictured from  
the Senior High 
Cupcake War  

group:  
Andrew Lunt,  
Madi Cropp,  

Leah Rumery, 
Shelby Steyer  

and  
Cameryn Brandt 



6th Grade Afterschool Cooking Club sponsored by FCCLA  

Back row: 

Miley Ricenbaw, Madelyn Kenney, Bob Milton, Ty Svehla, Tori Bresson, Meredith Paulsen 

Front row: 

Autumn  Filipi, Aubrey Bachle, Ryleah Smith, Emily Bartels, Makenna Burchett 



 

Friend Public Schools         
501 South Main St.   
P.O. Box 67                             
Friend, NE 68359  
402.947.2781 

Kendyll Tomlinson 

7th Grade 

Khrystyne Elsberry 

Middle School  

Language Arts 


